Greetings In Jesus Name!
Here is my November AIM Newsletter for Uruguay!
(Fiona Wray)

La Comunidad de Fe & Thank You Aimer
Cassandral!

| had the privilege of teaching Sunday school
two times this past month along with
preaching a few times on Sundays and often
teaching bible studies on Tuesdays. The
children learned about the love of Jesus and
thankfulness. They really enjoyed painting
their crosses and they all expressed their
excitement to hang their crosses in their
houses. When | taught the Sunday school
children the second time, they learned how to
show thankfulness to the important people in
their lives as well as how to say thank you to
God. The craft included making and
decorating a thank you card for Aimer
Cassandra who will be returning back to the
United States on December 2nd. She has
been a great help to the church, La
Comunidad de Fe, and has helped with the
Sunday school, teaching bible studies and
preaching. We will miss her!

November Confraternidad

We had our monthly confraternidad in Ellauri.
Many people from various churches in
Uruguay gathered together for worship and
the preaching of the word. | was thankful to

.| have been given the opportunity to greet the
church members by testifying about what God
is doing at the La Comunidad de Fe church.




Testimony Time!

Cassandra (the other aimer) and | had
the opportunity to travel to Chile for a few
days. During that time, we walked by a
market. There was a lady outside of her
store who we heard singing a Christian
song. She told us that she was also
apostolic. We were able to speak with her
and enjoy some fellowship. It made me
think how something as small as singing
a few words to a christian song while
you’re at work or in the community can
be a way to share more about Jesus.

Testimony|

Fellowship - La Comunidad de Fe Church

We held an event right at the end of October
that | was not able to include in my October
Newsletter but wanted to mention in this
newsletter. We had a great time in fellowship
as a church celebrating October birthdays,
eating hot dogs, laughing, playing games and
more! It is so great to have such a caring
church community. We even had 3 new
people at this event and we are believing they
will return for Sunday church service soon!

A Visit From Friends

Two of my friends from my home church,
The Everybody Growing Church in
Ottawa (Ontario), spent a week visiting
me here in Uruguay. They were such an
encouragement to me and | was so
grateful to show them around Uruguay
and have them attend a local church
service at La Comunidad de Fe. My
friend Anita also greeted the church and |
translated for her into spanish! | preached
that Sunday about how “God Is With You
In The Fire” and lead worship. We had a
great time in the presence of the Lord!

Celebrating my 29th birthday!

On November 24th, | turned 29 here in
Uruguay! | had a great time celebrating with
some friends that | have made here while on
the AIM program!




